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May 2015 

 
District of Hudson’s Hope 

9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330, Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901   Fax: 250-783-5741 

E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca 
www.hudsonshope.ca 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 

CAMPGROUND RESERVATION SYSTEM 
 

 
 

 
 

OPEN FOR RESERVATIONS 

MAY 5, 2015 
 

Camping fee of $15 plus a non-refundable reservation     
service fee of $6 per night to reserve online. 

Continued on page 34 
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Visitor Centre 
The Visitor Centre has opened on April 27th this year and hours will be 8:30am to 

5pm daily.  Both students are returning for another season and those positions   

are held by Christopher Fequet and Joey Poirier and we are all looking forward to 

another season in this beautiful Peace Country. 

 

We like to welcome not only out of town visitors but also the residents of Hudson’s 

Hope to come in and see how we can assist you in your travel plans.  Maybe you 

need a local area map?  They are of a good scale (1:250,000) and professionally 

produced.  As well we carry the Official BC Road Map and Parks Guide for $4.95.  

All other publications are free and they are varied covering the entire province and 

Alberta, Saskatchewan, Manitoba, Yukon and Northwest Territories. 

 

Do you know we carry a variety of merchandise displaying the “Playground of the 

Peace” logo?  It is quite an assortment of coffee mugs, tumblers, t-shirts, golf 

shirts, jackets, hoodies, camp chairs and soft sided coolers. 

 

Looking forward to seeing you, drop in anytime! 

 

Hudson’s Hope Visitor Centre 

Kathy, Christopher and Joey 

 

  
  

 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE  
 

Public Works Week 

 May 17-23, 2015 
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Library  
Library Hours: 

Monday/Tuesday 12:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

Wednesday   12:00 pm – 7:00 pm 

Thursday  10:00 pm – 5:00 pm 

Friday    12:00 pm – 6:00 pm 

Sunday/Saturday  Closed 

Statutory Holidays  Closed 

Hours in effect Victoria Day to Labour Day 

Closed May 17th and 18th  

Library open on Sunday 12-5 on May 3rd and 10th only. 

Library will open at 11 am on Thursday May 21st, sorry for the inconvenience. 

Senior’s Computer Classes - please speak with a librarian to obtain a more information; remaining 
seats are not restricted to seniors, but keep in mind that they are introductory courses.   

Registration is required. All classes are held from 10 am – 12 pm.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Teddy Anderson is a hoop dancer and author who will be visiting Hudson’s Hope on May 28th.  He will be 
at the school all day, more information to follow directly from the school.  He will also providing a presen-
tation that evening at the Public Library.  

http://www.hoopdanceproductions.com/ 

Norden the Magician - We are very excited to host Mike Norden once again at the Hudson’s Hope School 
on May 29th at 10 am. Norden will be there to promote our Summer Reading Program and provide his 
audience with some great laughs and illusions.   

http://www.magicshows.ca/index.htm 

Cultural Day – The Hudson’s Hope Public Library will be partnering with the Hudson’s Hope School along 
with a number of other community partners to provide a fantastic assortment of displays and activities 
showcasing aboriginal culture and traditions.  The event will take place at Hudson’s Hope School on Tues-
day May 5th from 9 am – 1 pm. 

Wondering how you can make a difference in your community? Come in and sign up to be a 
"Friend of the Library" to receive notifications of upcoming events, and/or sign up to be a casual volun-
teer. Whether you're interested in working with kids, teens, seniors, or just want to help out with special 
events and fundraisers, we have something for the philan-

Class Description Group 1 Group 
2 

Group 3 

Class 4 - MS Excel 101 for Seniors 
  

May 11th May 
25th  

May 4th 

Class 5 - Ancestry 101 for Seniors 
  

June 22nd June 
29th  

Will schedule if 
there is interest 

Amber Norton  
Library Director 

director.hhpl@pris.ca 
hudsonshope.cmss.libraries.coop 

“The Hoop Dancer taught us there is no darkness in people.  Like the sun 
that is always shining, we must see the light and good in every single person.” 

            ― Teddy Anderson, The Medicine 
              Wheel: Stories of a Hoop Dancer  
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Museum 
  May at Museum  
        

      Spring is here!! 

 

That means Summer Hours for the Museum – Starting 

May 4 the Museum will be open 7 days a week 9-5. 
 

 
Don’t forget to come in and Check out our Gething Exhibit! 
 

Gift Shop News: We have restocked our Caroline Woodward books, Sing-

ing away the Dark, and Disturbing the Peace. We are also carrying Rosario 
Lloret’s novel, Wolf in a Beaver Coat. 
  

The museum would like to offer a big welcome back to our summer staff – 

Cindy Martin, Teresa Summer and Christian Eschenburg. 
 

2015 Memberships: Come in and sign up, cost for an annual membership 
is $20, and that gives you 10% of in the gift shop, personal invites to 

events and starting this year you will also receive a Museum Newsletter 
twice a year. These funds go to supporting the museum programming and 

education programs. 
 

The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on May 21st at 7pm in    
St Peter’s Church hall.  Everyone is welcome at historical meetings. If you 

would like any   further information, please call the museum at (250) 783-
5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca.  
 

May Hours are Monday to Sunday 9:00am - 5:00pm. (starting May 4th) 
 

Come in and learn something new about the beautiful valley that 

you live in!  
 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator  

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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Leo & Ethel Rutledge 
 Scholarship 

APPLICATIONS NOW BEING RECEIVED 
 

Every year the District of Hudson’s Hope awards a $1000 to a grade 12 graduate 

who is interested in pursuing a post secondary education.  The District looks at  

applicants who:  
 

 Will attend a full time institution within two years of the date of graduation from high 

school. 

 Academic Achievement. 

 Citizenship and Service to the Community. 
  

Applications for this scholarship should be made in writing and should include: 
 

 Copies of Grade 11 final marks and report card marks received thus far in Grade 12. 

 A description of extra-curricular, community, or volunteer activities in which the   

student has participated. 

 A summary of past/current employment, if any. 

 A summary of goals and plans for post-secondary education. 
 

Applications must be delivered to the municipal office by June 1st, 2015 in a 

sealed envelope marked “Scholarship Application”.  

MUSIC BY 
“SHERRIFF B” and the 

USUAL SUSPECTS 
Aka GRANT’S FAREWELL TOUR  

 
 
 

EVENT FOR  LYNN VIG 
MAY 8, 2015 @ CURLING RINK LOUNGE 

DOORS OPEN @ 7 PM 
ENTRY BY DONATION 
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(c) 250-783-3019 

Locally Owned & Operated for 22 Years 

Phone: 250-783-9455   

Fax: 250-783-9454 
w6ranch@gmail.com 

12802 Carter Street Box 450   
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Lease & Road Construction/Maintenance 

Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Contract Fencing 

Fusion Welding 

Labour Crews 

Pilot Trucks 

 

(c) 250-320-9835 

 

Phone - 250-783-5507 or 250-783-5426  email - hardware@pris.ca 

 

YOUR SMALL TOWN STORE WITH BIG CITY BUYING POWER 
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HOURS: 8-5 Mon-Fri  April 1st - June 1st  

CELL: 250-783-0979 SHOP: 250-783-5600  

EMAIL: jcherbison@hotmail.com 

WE OFFER ALL 
TIRE SERVICES: 

Seasonal change 
over 

Balancing 

Repair 

Rotates 

TIRE  RETAIL!!! 

 

Spring is on it’s way.  
Check and make sure that your 
summer tires are in good shape! 

We have many tires in stock.  
We also can get quick shipment if 
we don’t have what you need, so 

you can get back on the road 
quickly and safely! 

Need RIMS? Trailer tires? - Yeah. We got those. 
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Walk, Hike, Run or Bike  
to Dinosaur Lake  

Saturday, May 2nd 
 

Registration required 9:30 am at the Pool Park  
Walk, hike, run, bike begins at 10:00 am  

 

Please wear proper safety gear for biking  
RCMP on safety patrol 
Bring water for the route  
Free BBQ  
Families in Motion hosting Rock Painting  
Games: frisbee, bocce ball, Spud and more  

A great way for your family to enjoy the outdoors  

Picnic in the Park 

Easter Egg Hunt 

Beattie Park was sprinkled with colour on Easter Monday.  Over 121 folks showed 

up to enjoy the festivities.  Children ran around to collect all the bright eggs and 

collect goodies.  It was such a beautiful day, folks stayed to mingle and enjoy free 

treats.  A huge thanks to Families in Motion for partnering on this event.  Many 

thanks to    Christopher, Bob and Celina for all their wonderful assistance.   
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Knox-pro 
 

Restoration and design 

Serving HudSon’S Hope and area 
 

Complete Restoration Service 

Additions and Basement Renovations 

Project Management 

Design Services 

Kitchen and Bathroom Renovations 

Interior Painting and Decorating 

Tile Finishing 

All Woodwork Finishing and Cabinets 

Plumbing and Electrical Repairs 

Drywall Repairs and Finish 

Interior and Exterior Railings 
 

With More Than Twenty Years Experience 

I will Take Care of All Your Construction Needs 

From Building Permit to Finish 

 

For a Free Estimate  
 

Please Call Reg @ 250-806-0253 
regknox12@hotmail.com 
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THE DOUBLE H SADDLE CLUB IS PLEASED TO ANNOUNCE WE WILL BE HOSTING  

THE 2015 BC JR. PROVINCIAL HIGH SCHOOL RODEO FINALS  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

MAY LONG WEEKEND 

  

 15TH  11AM  GRAND ENTRY FOLLOWED BY 1ST ROUND OF COMPETITION  
     4PM  2ND GO ROUND 
 16TH  11AM  GRAND ENTRY & 3RD GO ROUND 

 

* CONCESSION  *  NO ADMISSION  *  
  

 17th&18th 10AM SR. BC HIGH SCHOOL RODEO 

THE SADDLE CLUB IS PROUD OF OUR FACILITY 
 & ALL THE SPONSORS THAT HAVE HELPED US THE LAST TWO YEARS! 

COME ON OUT & ENJOY! 
 

*We will be having a work bee on May 8th all day & we’d be glad for any help* 
If you can put in a few volunteer hours at the concession,  

please call Robin Milliken @ 250 783 5611 
OR the grounds please call Sharon Jackson @ 250 783-5220 
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Nearly one third of all wildfires in B.C. are detected and reported by the general public. Public 

wildfire reports have resulted in immeasurable savings in property damage, forest resources 

and fire suppression dollars. 

How to Report a Wildfire 

If you see a wildfire, please report it to Wildfire Management Branch BC at  

1-800-663-5555 or call *5555 toll free on most cellular networks. 

Alternately, you can report a wildfire to 9-1-1. 

 

What You'll Be Asked 

 

When reporting a wildfire, a B.C. Forest Service operator will ask you: 

 your phone number 

 the location of the fire 

 what the fire is burning (trees? What species?) 

 the size of the fire 

 how quickly the fire is spreading 

 the colour of the smoke 

 whether there are values or lives at risk 

 

The details that you provide are critical in determining the type of response that the fire will 

receive from fire suppression authorities. Your help is greatly appreciated as it helps us to 

allocate our resources more efficiently and respond quickly to wildfire activity. 
 

Further information on wildfires, provincial danger ratings and forest restrictions can be    
obtained by calling our toll-free Wildfire Information number:  
1-888-3-FOREST (1-888-336-7378). 
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Basic Dog Obedience Classes 
 

Great for Socializing or 
Maybe Your Dog’s Obedience is a Little Rusty? 

 
 

Register May 26 at 10211 Garbitt Crescent at 7 pm. 
Please bring proof of current vaccinations. 

 
 

Questions?  Call Sheila @ 250-783-5653 or shilomartin@yahoo.com 

This set of obedience classes will begin June 2nd and graduation will be July 14th.  
The fee for this 7 week course is $125.  Classes will be for one hour beginning  

promptly at 7:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. every Tuesday evening.  All classes will be held 
outdoors.  Dogs must have current vaccinations & be at least 4 months old. 

 

See Ya There! 

 

Come Join Us To Refresh Your Spirit 
 

 

Beltane Day spa would like to welcome  

our new nail technician—Brittney Hall 
She is now taking new clients for manicures, gel nails and waxing. 

Call to book your appointments today 250-793-2301 or 250-783-3311 

 

Located in the loft at the Pearkes Center Open Monday-Saturday 
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SENIOR BUS TRIP 

FORT ST. JOHN  
 

Monday, May 4th, 2015 

Monday, June 1st, 2015 
Monday, July 6th, 2015  
 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-9901 
no later than 3 pm the Friday prior to the 

trip to reserve a seat on the van.  
  

Leaves Silver Willows at 8:50 am and the  
Sportsman’s at 9:00 am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual         
appointments, however the bus generally     
starts the return trip from Fort St. John by    
3:30 pm. 
  

SENIOR/ADULT SWIM 

IS BACK ON TUESDAYS  

  

LAST SWIM UNTIL SEPTEMBER 
May 12th, 2015 
 

Transportation provided:  departs from 

the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  Swim 

from 11-12 noon.  Lap Swim from 12-1 

pm.  Swim pass available for as low as 

$5 per session. 
 

Walking track and gym available 
 

Senior Discount at the restaurant on 

Tuesdays 
 

A District of Hudson’s Hope Special Event 

A District of Hudson’s Hope Special Event 
For more information, contact:  

Special Events, Coordinator Greta Goddard 
250-783-5338 or email: events@hudsonshope.ca 

10324 Gething Street 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
250-783-9211 

Mark Your Calendar 
 

 

Bag Day 
May 25th 

$6 per bag 

*STORE IS ALWAYS CLOSED 

TUESDAYS AFTER BAG DAY* 

Hudson’s Hope 

Thrift Store 



         May 2015                                        17                                                 The Bulletin 

   NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
  

Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - Livestock Hauling 
  

We Pride Ourselves On 
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
  
Dennis Beattie   or         Steve Fiarchuk 
C. 250-783-0952                      250-783-5339 
C. 250-262-1669         C. 250-261-1011 
  
Camp Phone: 778-373-6112 

  

NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader 
D-6 Caterpillar  
30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 

LAND AND AIR  CARRIERS 
  

YOUR LOCAL CARRIER! 
 
  

Servicing Hudson’s Hope, Fort St. John, Dawson Creek and Chetwynd daily. 
  

We service our routes 5 days per week with weekends on request  
  

Departs Hudson’s Hope at 8:30 am daily.     
Returning through Chetwynd, arriving in Hudson’s Hope at approximately 5:00 pm. 

  

SAME DAY DELIVERY. 
  

Our business has been serving the Peace Region for the past 6 years,                                    
with excellent references.  

  

 Please contact us for a rate sheet and we would be happy to serve you! 
  

CELL #1: 250-794-7188   CELL #2- 250-794-7400 

WILLISTON LAKE SATTELITE: 604-629-5748 ONLINE: SAVENTURE@XPLORNET.CA  
 

THANK YOU!  

mailto:SAVENTURE@XPLORNET.CA
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Meetings / Clubs 
Adult Rec Badminton  Monday   7:00 pm 

Adult Rec Volleyball  Thursday   7:00 pm 

Amateur Radio Association   1st Monday       7:00 pm 

Arts & Cultural Society      1st Wednesday  7:00 pm 

Brownies and Sparks  Thursday  3:15 pm 

Business Association  1st Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Canadian Rangers  2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Double “H” Saddle Club  3rd Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Emergency Social Services   1st Thursday  7:00 pm  

Historical Society  3rd Thursday   7:00 pm 

Junior Rangers   1st & 3rd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

Library After School Club Wednesdays  3:30 pm 

Library Board Meeting  4th Monday  7:00 pm 

Library Story Time  Tuesdays  10:30 am 

Lions Club   1st Thursday  7:30 pm 

New Horizon Seniors  2nd Thursday  1:00 pm 

Rod & Gun Club   2nd Wednesday 7:00 pm 

RTS Community Theatre  2nd Tuesday  7:00 pm 

Ski Club@New Horizon’s   Last Thursday  7:00 pm 

 

 Seniors  
Cribbage Wednesdays            Wednesdays             7:00 pm  

M ay  2 0 1 5  

Bag Day 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 2 

3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

31       

Sr Swim 

Bag Day 

Senior Bus 

Council 
Meeting 

Council 
Meeting 

Mother’s Day  
Dinner & Social 

Plant & 
Bake Sale 

————-PUBLIC WORKS WEEK————————— 

Lynn Vig 
Fundraiser 

Picnic In  
The Park 

BC Jr. Provincial High School Rodeo 

Sr. High School 
Rodeo 

Spring in the  
Library BBQ 

Make n’ Take 

—————--BIKE TO WORK WEEK————————— 
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Fit for Life   Monday and Thursday 9:30 am 
FSJ Senior Trip                              As Scheduled 
Senior Craft Club    Every Tuesday  1:00 pm  

J u n e  2 0 1 5  

COUNTRY FLAVOURS CATERING 
WE HAVE THE EXPERIENCE TO MAKE YOUR EVENT  

WORRY FREE 
 

DEBBIE BEATTIE   

CELL 250-262-1669 

EMAIL OUTFITER@PRIS.CA    

 
 

 

BOX 339, HUDSON’S HOPE, BC 
VOC 1VO 

TAMMY FIARCHUK 

PHONE 250-783-5339 

CELL 250-261-1011 

EMAIL SHUNTER@PRIS.CA 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30     

Senior Bus 

Council 
Meeting 

Council 
Meeting 
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Hope for Health  
 When:  May 20, 2015 
 Time:    7:00 pm 
 Where:  HH Public Library 

Everyone welcome! 

Come hear about our year! 

We are truly blessed and happy to live 

in a town that is so helpful and giving. 

 

Thank you everyone for supporting us 

during our hard time.  

 

Special thanks to the cast and crew for 

performing Jake’s Gift.  Thanks to 

Grace and Steve. 

 

Also a great thanks to Barb and the live 

band at the Curling Rink, you were 

awesome. 

 

To the Gunderson and Mant family for 

taking care of our place and animals. 

 

And a big thanks to the Ambulance and 

Fire Department that came when need-

ed. 

 

We would love to inform everyone that 

all is well now and life is back on track. 

 

With all our love and 

gratitude, 

 

Kari and Arnold   

Move for Health Day & 
Walk with your Doc 
 

Come our and join us on a walk to the Glen.   
  

Sunday, May 10th, 2015 
Meet at the Health Centre Parking Lot 

Leaving 10:00am  
 
Sponsored by:  Hope for Health 

May 25th to 31st, 2015 
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In Loving Memory Of Janis Ellen Herbison 1951-2015 
Janis will remain in the hearts of her husband 

of fourty one years, Delvin; sons, Ryan and   

Jason (Catherine) and granddaughter, Vayda 

Mae of Hudson’s Hope; 

 

siblings, Joel (Gwen) of Lyle, Washington, Dale 

(Nancy) of Hayden, Idaho and Robert (Lanie) 

of Hot Springs, Montana; 

 

brother-in-laws, Donald (Asenath) of Farming-

ton, B.C. and Dwight (Helen) of Cawston, B.C.;   

sister-in-law, Wanda (Dan) of Kamloops, B.C.; 

many nieces and nephews; and so many special 

friends. 

 
 
 
 
 

Date:  May 10th, 2015  
 

Tickets: $5 each  

Available at  Legacy Village Market, Marg’s 
Minimart, On the Rim and Grads.   

 

First prize: $500 
Second prize: $300 
Third prize: $200 
 
 

Thank you for supporting the  

Spring Flower Fundraiser 
 

Spring flower baskets from Walker 

Greenhouses have been ordered in 

bulk.  The baskets will be here by mid 

May.  Please contact the school if you 

need an order form (or stop by). 

BOTTLE DRIVE 

May 23 & 24, 2015 
Call Bonnie @ 783-0654 

for pick up. 
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Spring is here, birds are back, and the land   
is abuzz with bursting life.   
 

The municipality is equally busy and we want 

to recognize the efforts of our municipal 
workers who keep the town running.  In addi-
tion, two agreements that will affect Hudson's 
Hope and the whole of northeastern BC for 
decades to come are being negotiated.  One 
is the Site C Community Measures Agree-
ment, the purpose of which is to mitigate 

losses suffered by communities as a result   
of Site C.   The other is the Fair Share Agree-
ment, which allocates funds for communities 
to provide services and infrastructure to    
petroleum industry workers.  And we’re still 
working to stay on top of what’s happening to 

the water in our region. 
 
Public Works Week:  (May 17-23) 
National Public Works week is a celebration of 
the public workers who provide and maintain 
the infrastructure and services we all expect 
and depend on.  Hudson’s Hope is fortunate 

to have a dedicated workforce who go out of 
their way to ensure that we have safe and 
dependable services.  Thank you, inside and 
outside workers! 
 
Site C Community Measures Agreement: 
This is "Mitigation" to replace or make up for 

what would be lost if the Site C dam project  
is built.  Hudson's Hope would be adverse-
ly affected in many ways, both during the 
construction and operation phases of Site C.  
 
Construction Phase impacts include major 

truck traffic through town, road relocation, 
clearing of the reservoir area, and construc-
tion of a rock berm along the village 
riverbank.  At 10 meters high and 7 meters 
wide at the top, this is not an insignificant 
project by itself.  Site C construction impacts 

would be temporary but intense.  
 
Operation Phase impacts are permanent.  

Hudson's Hope municipality would lose     

approximately 1500 acres of land to initial 
reservoir flooding,160 acres to highway    
relocation and 2500 acres to a statutory right 
of way (St R/W) placed on land at risk of 
sloughing or eroding.  Present BC Hydro right 
of way documents permit no permanent 
structures on the right-of way-land.  (So  

forget that getaway cabin on the reservoir 
where you could throw your fishing line off 
the sundeck.)   
 
In short, Hudson's Hope as we know it, will 
be fundamentally changed should Site C   

proceed. 
 
Rob Botterell, from Lidstone Law Firm, heads 
our team, which has been negotiating a Site 
C Community Measures Agreement with BC 
Hydro.  He will be in Hudson’s Hope in mid-
May to once again meet the community and 

solicit your input into what impacts should be 
dealt with and what compensation should 
reasonably be expected in order to mitigate 
losses.  
 

Please come out for a serious       

discussion: 
 

Community Meeting:   

Wednesday, May 13 @ 7 pm   
Hudson's Hope Community Hall  
 
Fair Share: 

In most parts of the province, industries are 
located inside municipal boundaries where 
their workers live and those industries     
contribute to community services through 

District of Hudson’s Hope Council News
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Mayor Gwen Johansson 
DISTRICT OF HUDSON'S HOPE 

District of Hudson’s Hope Council News  

industrial taxation.  The oil & gas industry 
isn’t like that:  its industrial facilities are 
usually located outside municipal boundaries 

and taxes are paid to the province, not the 

communities where their workers live.  
Those workers reasonably expect municipal 
services such as water, sewer, roads, recre-
ation and so on but their industry’s taxes go 
to Victoria, not the community where they 
live.  Municipalities with little or no industrial 
tax base can’t afford to provide those     

services. 
 
In the mid- 1990’s, Fair Share was created 
to correct the inequities.  The province   
created a program to give northeast munici-
palities funds to make up for lack of ability 

to access the industry tax assessment.  The 
last update was negotiated in 2005, when 
indexing the fund size to the industrial    
assessment was included.  That agreement 
was supposed to run until 2020.  The prov-
ince announced earlier this year that they 
were opening Fair Share now and they 

wanted a new agreement by the end of 
April.   
 
In 2014, $43 million was paid to municipali-
ties in the northeast.  If the indexing were 
maintained, it would be $46 million in 2015.  
The province proposes to cut that back to 

$40 million and cap it at that for 15 years.  

 
Hudson’s Hope receives the smallest Fair 
Share payment  (1.35%) of any municipali-
ty in the northeast.   In the 90’s and early 
2000’s, there was some logic to that, as 

Hudson’s Hope didn’t have much oil/gas 
activity and supplied services for very few  
of those workers.   In 2015, however, that’s 
changed.  The most likely LNG project to 
proceed is Petronus-owned Pacific North-
west LNG. Petronus’ sources its gas from its 

production facilities right on the northern 
boundary of Hudson’s Hope.   A significant 

portion of our population now travels out to 
those gas fields for work.   It would seem   

fair that Hudson’s Hope should now see an 
increase in its share of the Fair Share Fund.   
 
The province wishes to double or triple the 
level of oil/gas activity. But at the same time, 
they are moving to cut the resources of the 
communities they expect to provide services 

for the oil/gas workers.  It’s hard to see the 
logic in that.   
 
Water 
Dr Gilles Wendling, lead scientist on the 

Regional District Groundwater Baseline     

Project, will be presenting the study findings 
of Phase 1 on May 5, 6 & 7th.   If you want to 
learn about water in our region – where it is, 
how it flows, how ground and surface water 
connect, meetings are as follows:  
 
May 5th -  7 pm, Sudeten Hall, 1901  

Alaska Ave., Dawson Creek 
 
May 6th – 7 pm,  Chetwynd Recreation 
Centre, 4552 N Access Road, Chetwynd 
 
May 7th -  7 pm, Pomeroy Sports Centre, 
9324-96th Street Fort St John (upstairs 

meeting room)   
  
“Them’s the news,” as the lady used to say.  
Happy Spring, and “Keep Busy!” 
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Police Report: 

 April 2015 
 

Over the last month, Hudson’s Hope RCMP Detachment responded to approximately 
30 calls for service. The following are a few incidents of note: 
 

-Checkstops have continued over the last month and two drivers this month provided 
breath samples over the legal limit, their vehicles were impounded for 30 days, and 
they were served a 90 day driving prohibition.  
 

-Other miscellaneous files included three motor vehicle collisions, multiple driving 
complaints, five cause disturbance files, liquor act complaints, false alarms, thefts of 
two vehicles, a traffic stop resulting in marihuana seized, and a resident from Alberta 
was intercepted on the highway and apprehended under the Mental Health Act while 
travelling through Hudson’s Hope.  
 
Cst. Mark Richardson, Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
 
Police Seek Witnesses to Suspicious Fires 
 

On April 21, 2015 around 5:30 a.m. a jogger came across a small grass fire near Canyon 
Drive and called the fire department.  Not far from the bush fire, the same person dis-
covered a plastic jug with gasoline soaked paper inside that was on fire.   
 

On April 23, 2015 at 1:28 a.m. the Hudson’s Hope fire department received a call of a 
structure fire in the Signal Hill area.  The cause of this fire is unknown at this time and 
is still under investigation by Hudson’s Hope RCMP. 
 

It is not known at this time if the fires are associated but police suspect they could be. 
 

As these fires are suspicious in nature, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP is reaching out to the 
public for any possible witnesses to these fires. If you saw anyone in either of these 
two areas hanging around or acting suspicious prior to the time the fires were report-
ed, please Contact the Hudson’s Hope RCMP at 250-783-5241 or Crimestoppers at 1-
800-222-8477. 
 
Cpl. D.J. (Dave) Tyreman 
North District Advisory NCO (Media Relations)  
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A huge thank you to the 

19 businesses who signed up 
for Love Hudson’s Hope. 

 

We’re very excited have these 

businesses be part of the  
Love Hudson’s Hope website 

launch May 25th 
(www.lovehudsonshope.com)   
 

Be sure to keep an eye out for 

the launch party sometime in 

June! 
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OFF-ROAD VEHICLES 
 

Registration for Off-Road Vehicle (ORV) operation on Crown land and forest service roads is 
expected to become mandatory on June 1, 2015, including compulsory display of the ORV 
plate. ORVs operated solely on private property do not require registration or a number 
plate. 
 

ORV registration requirements 
You’ll need to prove that you’re the legal owner of the ORV with one or more of the following 
documents: 
 

Brand new ORV 

New Vehicle Information Statement or a Certificate of Origin (for sit astride ATVs, RUMs or 

snowmobiles)  

Dealer Bill of sale  

Transfer/tax form (APV9T) signed by seller 
 

Used ORV 

Full continuity of ownership 

Bill of sale(s), or Transfer/tax form (APV9T) signed by seller 

Out of province registration documents if imported from a jurisdiction outside BC 

BC Consumer Taxation Branch Gift of Vehicle Form (FIN 319 if applicable) 

New Vehicle Information Statement or a Certificate of Origin (only for snowmobiles, sit 

astride ATVs or RUMs acquired on or after November 17, 2014)   

Missing Signature Declaration form (MV1484) where required. 
 

Tax rates and payment information 
Unless a specific exemption applies, 12% PST tax must be paid on ORVs purchased or     
acquired after July 1, 2010. 
 

Insurance requirements 
If you operate an ORV on or across highways, you're required to obtain ICBC’s Basic Insur-
ance. If you operate an ORV on forest service roads, you'll need $200,000 in third party   

liability insurance. This may be obtained from ICBC or other insurers. 
 

On all other Crown land, liability insurance is voluntary but recommended.  
 

Registration fee 
 

The combined number plate and registration fee will be a one-time fee of $48. You 
are only required to register your ORV once. The registration and number plate will be valid 
as long as the same person owns the vehicle.  
 

You're required to register with ICBC when an ORV is transferred 
to a new owner and a $28 transfer fee will apply at the time. 
 

Please give us a call at the District Office if you have     
further questions or require any further information. 
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Nicole Gilliss 
Realtor 

ReMax Action Realty 

(250) 783-1076 
nicole@remaxaction.ca 

        CHECK OUT THIS GREAT NEW LISTING 
 

THIS 1180 SQUARE FOOT HOME HAS 2 BEDROOMS 
1 BATHROOM AND A LARGE DEN/REC ROOM. THE  
YARD IS FENCED AND PRIVATE AND THERE ARE 2 COVERED  
DECKS TO ENJOY SOME HUDSON’S HOPE PEACE AND QUIET. 
THIS HOME HAS BEEN UPDATED AND WELL TAKEN CARE OF  
WHICH YOU CAN TELL AS SOON AS YOU WALK IN.  
 

OPEN HOUSE 
SUNDAY MAY 3RD 1-3PM 

10114 MACDOUGALL STREET           $145,500.00 

SPRING HAS SPRUNG 



The Bulletin                                                        28                                               May  2015 

Early Learning 
 Networking 

 

Make & Take Night 
 

Date:  Thurs., May 21st 
Time:  6:00 - 8:00 p.m. 

Where: HH School - 
         Library 

Theme:  Canada Day 
 

To sign up contact:  
tobithina@gmail.com 

mailto:tobithina@gmail.com
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Join us for Mother’s Day  
The Hudson’s Hope Lions Club 

 

invites you to 
 

Steak & Lobster Dinner 

 & Social 
 

Saturday, May 9 @ 6:00 pm to 10 pm  
Hudson’s Hope Community Hall 

 

Steak & Lobster Dinner: $35.00  Lobster Dinner: $30.00 
   Steak Dinner: $25.00         Lobster Take Out: $20.00 

 

Dinner tickets available from:  
Johanna Dupuis at 783-0732  
or Johanna@hudsonshope.ca  
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Sugarplums  

Lots of new stock has arrived at Sugarplums !!! 

And I am adding new stuff everyday !  
 

Great gardening gifts for Mom or friends birthdays !  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You just have to see my "fairy garden" items !!!  
 

Also "new" to sugarplums is a few vintage pieces ...I have started with some 

glass and linen but I have lots more coming out over the next few weeks 
 

Starting May 1st  my sticky toffee pudding is back and available everyday !  

Why not pop in and see what's new and enjoy a coffee !  

I would love to see you !  
 

9813 Fredette Avenue  

250-783-5740 

Business Hours: 

Tuesday-Friday  12-6 Saturday 12-4 Closed Sunday & Mondays 
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Call Lanna Tucker For a Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly Service Guaranteed! 
Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

Feature Listings  

“Thoughts Become Things, And Dreams DO come True “ 
Choose a realtor you can trust !  

“Buying and selling a home or property is the 
single largest financial transaction  most of us 
make so make sure you’re comfortable with 

the realtor you choose”  

Lanna Tucker  
Personal Real Estes corp. 

Cell: 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 
www.lannatucker.com 

9516 CANYON DR   $399,900.00 

Are you tired of the hussle and bussle of everyday living? Are you looking for a great business opportunity that eliminates any 

commute? Check out this fantastic business opportunity in Hudson's Hope, with a commercial kitchen, coolers, walk-in freezer, 

a full liquor license for the restaurant & outside patio. The best location in the area, right along the main street on Canyon 

Drive, located beside a brand new hotel without kitchen/restaurant services! 

Check out this modest 2 bdrm home with a small den & wood stove for heat. Super cute 

property right on the Beryl Prairie Road just outside of Hudson's Hope with pavement all 

the way! Beautiful views through the backyard, as this land is owned, but more than likely 

will never be developed due to the ravine & neighbouring onto Crown Land. Sitting on 2 

acres but you feel like the land is much larger with the untouched background. A detached 

workshop, and other outbuildings add storage, with a huge turn around driveway that al-

lows you to pull right through .Own your own property for less than the price of bare land! 

4260 BERYL PRAIRIE  $89,900.00 

Completely renovated log home on just under 5 acres in the popular Beryl Prairie Sub-
division. Mature trees, fenced, cross fenced & a creek running through. An oversized 

culvert & driveway to allow for large truck/trailers & equipment. This gorgeous home 
is  practically brand new throughout, all new paint, trim, fixtures, a brand new kitchen 
with modern cabinets & soft close  drawers with loads of storage and plenty of counter 
space! A new tub, tile  surround, low flush toilet & vanity in the bathroom. The metal 
roof was put on last year, so this home is turn-key & move in  ready for anyone serious 
about home ownership in beautiful Hudson's Hope. Home is heated with either forced 

air gas or wood furnace. 

21024 TOMPKINS ROAD $225,000.00 

Action Realty Inc 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
Home of the HAWKS: Helpful, Appreciative, Willing, Kind and Supportive 

Jam Can Curling was a wonderful success.  Our students had a great day curling and just having 
fun.  A big thank you to our Lions Club Volunteers, as well as parent & Community Volun-
teers:  Steve Metzger, Grace Okada, Travis Hansen, Cassie Stark, Bill Lindsay, Ross Peck, Jamie 
Eastman, Travis Winnicky, Lorna Winnicky, and Lisa Graham for all of your help! 
 

Our School Science Fair was a huge success.  The judges were very impressed with the quality 
of the projects.  I received many positive comments from judges, parents, and observers that 
were very complimentary.  All of our students are strong presenters.  Also a big thank you to our 
volunteer judges: Bill Lindsay, Gwen Johannson, Mike Nichols, Guy Armitage, Tim Viers, Val Paice, 
Emily Wang, Cynthia Manurung, Tim Wengel, Grant Bernier, Cassandra McCormick, Cody Norris, 
James MacDonald, and Dave Heiberg. 
Recently seven of our students presented their projects at the Regional Science Fair in Dawson 

Creek.  Our students really showed off some outstanding projects.  Here are the results: 
Ginger Lucas Jarnagin (partner - Keelin Kortzman)–Bronze Medal, Cadyn Moraice Budalich –  
Silver Medal, Henry Kehl, Wren Naisby, Sydne Douglas, Charlie Kehl (partner-Carson Gunderson) 
– Gold Medal and Dylan Beswick–Gold Medal, and TOP grade 6 student in the Region! 
 

Student Voice:  Recently Ms. Baytaluke, Celina Fequet, Jacob Kempster, and Tess Herrington  
participated in a Student Voice Forum in Fort St. John.  They discussed and shared ideas around 
ways to improve their school experience.  Our students were strong representatives of our school, 
and they shared some valuable insight with their peers.  
 

P.A.R.T.Y. Program:  Ms. Baytaluke and the grade 10-12 students attended this program last 
week.  It is organized by the RCMP, Emergency Services, FSJ Hospital, among others.  Students 
learned why it is important to make good decisions around “partying”, and the real world conse-
quences emergency service staff deal with on a daily basis.  It is a very powerful experience that 
always receives positive reviews from students. 
 

Memorial Garden:  Mrs. Bach and her class of grade 1-2’s have been diligently preparing the 
Dale Stark Memorial Garden for Spring planting.  Thank you to Dennis Beattie for dropping off 
some fresh topsoil for this project. 
 

Outdoor Recreation:  Our Outdoor Recreation Class has been learning rappelling, rope/knot   
tying, rock climbing, map/compass skills.  They are currently working on safe mountain biking 
skills.  Recently they taught our younger students some of the basic compass work they have 
learned. 
 

Sumo-bots:  Mr. Nichols has started a “Bot-Club” after school for students in grades 6+. Students 

are building their own miniature robots that “battle” in a small ring.  Next year students will be 
able to take their “bots” and compete with other teams within the District.  
 

School Connectedness – Naturally.  Recently, Ms. Rhymer, Yvonne Clarke, Darcy Haagsman 
and I made a presentation to the School Board that highlights the benefits of courses and pro-

grams offered at our school (such as Equine Studies and Outdoor Recreation) that provide oppor-
tunities to connect students with school and nature. Our presentation was very well received.  In 
fact, we have been invited to participate in the B.C. Focus on Learning, K-12 Innovation 2015 
Forum in Fort St. John on Friday, May 15th.  This forum examines how students can attain access 
to hands-on learning and school connectedness (sounds like we fit the bill pretty well). 
 

Strongstart - Our themes over the next few weeks will be Circus/Carnival, Spring, Gardening and 
Growing and Farm. The last Library time with Mrs. Reschke will be on Thursday, June 4th.  We 
have had some newly purchased items arrive in the StrongStart room, so come out and check out 
the new toys and furniture. 
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We gratefully acknowledge the financial contribution of the Province of B.C. 
  
Student(s) of the Week: 
April 7-10 
Lucia Pelly, Julia Haagsman, Ayden Quibell, Nora Meleschuk, Leland Douglas, Henry Kehl, Bella   
Lucas-Jarnagin, Pasco Weder, Keelin Kortzman, Ginger Lucas-Jarnagin, Manraj Singh, Ashley 

Thompson, Brandon Theriault, and Tarron Stacey. 

April 13-17 
Rori Clarke, Penelope Mercereau, Damian Aldridge, Cache Greffard, Tess Herrington, Iris Barnes, 
Annika Quibell, and Brooklyn Richardson 
 

Earth Day – Pitch In Week:  Our school will be doing our part to clean up the planet on May 1st 
(weather permitting of course).  We are changing things up a bit this year.  We will be doing the 
cleanup from 10:15-11:45.  Afterwards I’ll be providing barbequed hot dogs and sliced water-
melons for lunch.  Parents are encouraged to come and join us for this fun event. 
  

Portable Climbing Wall:  The folks from Camp Sagitawa are going to set up their portable  
climbing wall in our gymnasium for use from May 4th to May 6th.  All of our students will have    
opportunities to try to climb to the top.  A big thank you to Mr. Viers for making this possible for 
our students. 
 

Our Aboriginal Day Celebration will take place on Tuesday, May 5th.    This is a fun cultural 
event that includes dance, drums, crafts, bannock-making, art, history, and the ever-popular 
“blanket toss”.  Parents are welcome to come on out and join us for an educational and very fun 
day! 
 

Jump Rope For Heart:  We will be doing this energetic fundraising event on Thursday, May  
14th to raise funds and awareness for the Heart & Stroke Foundation.  Students will be bringing 
home donation packages at the beginning of May.  Although the Foundation does provide “prizes” 
for fundraising, please take the time to reinforce that the purpose of Jump Rope For Heart is to 
support a worthy cause (and healthy living).  
  

Sports Day: Our Parents’ Advisory Council organizes a full day of activities that include track and 
field events, as well as some fun and crazy activities.  Parents are encouraged to come out and 
join us on Friday, May 22nd for a very action packed day! 
 

Teddy Anderson is a world-renowned First Nations hoop dancer, having performed in 20 coun-

tries and completed over 1,200 shows. Teddy has been adopted into an Ojibway family and given 
special permission to perform the hoop dance. Because of Teddy's rich cultural background, Teddy 
teaches that we all belong to one human family. Teddy dances with up to 30 hoops to share this 
message.  Teddy's show has been described as inspirational, motivating and life changing.  Teddy 
will be  performing at Hudson’s Hope School on Thursday, May 28th from 9:00 am - 9:45 
am.  We have also booked Teddy for the entire day to provide workshops with every class in our 
school. 
  

Doig Day, May 29th – Grade 4 students will travel to the Doig Reserve to learn about First     
Nations’ Traditions. 
  

Norden the Magician is returning to Hudson’s Hope School on May 29th to perform from 10:00 
am – 11:00 am.  A big thank you to the Hudson’s Hope Library for sponsoring this event! 
 

Work Ethics Reward Trip #3.  This trip will take place some time in May (as soon as the Moberly 

Lake Golf Course is opened).  A list of our successful Honour Roll Students will be shared in the 
June Bulletin. 
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Campground Reservation System 
 

The Hudson’s Hope Internet Campground Reservation system will allow you to 

book a campsite so that you can travel to your favorite park or try something new 

with the confidence of knowing your site is assured. The following campgrounds will 

have approximately 1/2 the sites available for reservations, with the remaining 

sites continuing on the first come, first served basis: 
 

King Gething Park  

Alwin Holland Park 

Dinosaur Lake 

Cameron Lake 
 

To make a reservation please visit our  

website at http://hudsonshope.ca/adventure/

campgrounds 
 

The Reservations System will open for the 2015    

season on May 5, 2015 at 9:00 am. 
 

There is a non-refundable reservations service 

fee of $6.00 per night to reserve online. 
 

Resident Camper Season Passes will still be available for purchase at the District    

Office. You will be able to use your pass in the campground as usual, or you can 

make reservations with your pass, but you will need to pay the reservations service 

fee. 
 

To find out more about our Campground Reservation System please view our policy 

online or contact the District Office at 250-783-9901. 
 

Happy Camping! 

Peace Energy Week – Interested grade 11/12 students have the opportunity to participate in  
this week long event that provides numerous opportunities to learn about careers, dual credit, and  
creating and conserving energy.   
  

Cameron Lake Fun Day:  This is a day to celebrate the successes of our school year and just 
have fun. Our entire school will be bussed to the Outdoor Education Center to participate in a 
bunch of different activities (I like to run the “Raging Bull” station).  Parents are welcome to come 
on out and join us on Monday, June 15th.  
  

The Principal’s Work Ethic Honour Roll Trip will be June 4th-6th in Grande Prairie.  More infor-
mation will be provided in May. 
  

Cameron Lake Outdoor Education Center will be getting a new cookhouse!  The building will be 
a log-home style structure.  Construction will begin in July. 
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Those wishing to apply for project funding must submit an application 
online between April 1 and May 15, 2015.  
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 THE SKI HILL’S 16TH ANNUAL 
FATHER’S DAY FISHING DERBY 

 

Hudson’s Hope Ski Association is holding it’s 16th annual Fishing Derby 
 

Father’s Day, Sunday June 21th  
Dinosaur Lake 

    Entry fee: $15 for adults 
      $7.50 for kids (15 and under) 
      $10.00 for seniors (65 and over) 

Start time: after sunup on Sunday and weigh-in at the boat launch - 3:00pm 

Tons of Great Prizes: Both Adult and Jr. categories. 
You don’t have to catch a fish to be a winner.  

Lots of door prizes and a silent auction as well! 
 

As the derby falls on the Family Fishing BC weekend, no fishing license is required but all fishing regulations are in effect.  
For more info contact: Nedra Forrester 783-8923, Darryl Johnson 783-0810 or Kelly Newsholme 783-5736 
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P&L Ventures Ltd 
Box 681 Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0 

 

Pieter Haagsman            pieterleone@hotmail.com                  Jan Haagsman 
C 250 719-8542 C 250 783-0608

     H 250 783-5442                     H 250 783-9955

since 2000           ISN Compliant

 

250-783-9433 

Monday—Friday  

11:00 am—7:00 pm 
Closed 

Saturday & Sunday 

  

The District of Hudson’s Hope will be 

implementing eHOG this tax season.  

Home owners will be able to claim their 

Home Owners Grant online.   
 

More information will be included in 

next month’s issue. 

mailto:pieterleone@hotmail.com
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Church Directory 

Peace Valley  Community Church 
10122 Beattie Drive 

783-9484 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:00 am 

 

 St. Peter’s Church 

Shared Ministry 
9500 Beattie Drive 

783-5338 
 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 

 
June services:  June 7,  June 14, & June 28th. 
 
There will be no services in July and August. 
 
Regular services will resume again in Sep-
tember. 

 

Hudson’s Hope Bible Fellowship 
9702 Beattie Drive 

783-3107 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
 

Pastor Tim Viers 
  

Sunday School for all ages 9:30 am 

 

Mark your calendars!  Leah “Lollipop”  

is returning to Hudson’s Hope with her  

Monkey Business Gymnastics Camp! 
 

The camp will run from 

July 27th to July 31st! 
 

Two camps will be running.   

The Kinder camp for 3-5 year olds and  
The Tumbling Camp for 6-12 year olds. 

 
We are also looking at a Parent and Tot program,  

as there was lots of interest for this last year.   
This would be for 1-3 years old.   

 
Please contact Becky Mercereau if you are  

interested in these programs at  

250-783-9901 or  

by email at becky@hudsonshope.ca. 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary Secondary School..783-9994 
 
Highway Maintenance 
Yellowhead Road & Bridge …….………….….   250-783-5367 
Caribou Road Service ............................... .250-788-2407 
 

 

Library ………………………………………………..………...783-9414 
Monday & Tuesday .......................................... 12 - 5 pm 
Wednesday....................................................... 12 - 7 pm 
Thursday ........................................................... 10 - 5 pm 
Friday ................................................................ 12 - 6 pm 
Saturday & Sunday ................................................ Closed 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……...… 783-5230 

Hours: Tuesday - Saturday  10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 – 2. Closed: Mondays 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..….783-5735  
Open Monday to Friday                              9 am—4:30 pm 
Fax: ................................................................... 783-5770 
E-mail:…………………………………………..hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….……………………..…………..783-9434 
 
Playschool……………………………………………………..783-5505 
E-mail:……………………………………..hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 
Post Office………………………………………….………….783-5302 
Open Monday to Friday   8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch        12 noon to 1 pm 
Open Saturday   9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ...................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights  ....................................   ..... 783-9901 
 

Thrift Shop……………………………………………….…....783-9211 
Hours: Monday to Friday ........................... 1 pm to 4 pm 
Bag Day……...last Monday of the month from: 
                      1 pm to 4 pm and 7 pm to 9 pm 
Closed the Tuesday after bag day for clean up. 
 

Transfer Station………………………………………..…...783-5608 
Open:  Wednesday – Sunday ..................... 11 am – 7 pm 
Closed :   Monday & Tuesdays  

Ambulance / Fire / R.C.M.P.                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….…...783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901.   Rental contract and payment can be 
arranged at the time of booking. 
Women’s Club Hall Kitchen Cassie @   ............ 783-1327  
 

District  
Monday to Friday 8:30 - 4:30; Closed Holidays 
District Office    Fax: 783-5741 ……...………..……  783-9901 
Arena  (Scheduled hours- Seasonal) ................. 783-5563 
Animal Control Officer ...................................... 783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - Seasonal) ......... 783-9154 
Special Events (Greta Goddard)………………..…. .783-5338 
Swimming Pool (Seasonal) ...............................  783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP .................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Pat Pimm, MLA North ............................ 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District ................. 1-800-670-7773 
      T D  for the Deaf ............................... 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information ............................... 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information ........................... 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..……...783-9991 
Fax:  .................................................................. .783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Hours of operation    ............................. Monday – Friday 
Open ...............................................    9:00 am – 4:30 pm 
Closed     ..........................................  12:30 pm – 1:30 pm 
BC Nurse Line ………. ............................... ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ... …………………………………...783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line …………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll free        1-800-550-4997 
Web: www.drivebc.ca 
 
OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency …..…….. 1-800-663-3456 
 
To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at  ........................................................... 310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


